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	Forum asked to agree/note 
	The independent evaluation of the project from Bath Spa (papers on the day)

The request to have on-going support and funding to the Nurture Outreach Service

	Time Needed
	15 minutes


1. Background: 

In January 2014 School Forum allocated £90,000 for a pilot nurture service. The Council, in partnership with local primary schools, successfully commissioned a Nurture Outreach Service Pilot from Brighter Futures.  

The pilot, initially contracted to run from September 2014-July 2015 had the following aims; 

1. To increase the capacity of schools to meet the needs of children with complex behaviour and emotional difficulties who were moving from an early years setting to school, by developing staff skills and confidence in using Nurture approaches.

2. To offer those schools who are receiving reception age children with behaviour and emotional difficulties to have a better understanding of the needs of these complex children so they are supported in their mainstream school wherever possible.
In November 2014, in response to initial findings of success in the model, Schools Forum agreed to provide £50,000 to extend the pilot until March 2016.

2. Purpose of this paper

The purpose of this paper is to:

1. share with Schools Forum the independent evaluation of the pilot by Bath Spa University

2. to note the overwhelming success of this approach

3. to take the learning from this pilot to further develop this approach across the sector
4. to support 50% of the on-going costs of this B&NES project to support the continued need to meet the aims listed above.
3. Outputs 
From September 2014 to August 2015 the Nurture Outreach Service has worked with 20 primary schools; run 8 whole school training courses; supported 28 children with complex behaviour and emotional difficulties. (89% in reception).  50% of the children have since been supported to have an EHC Plan.  This year (2015-16) a further 30 cases have been identified and are being supported from their early years setting into school.  All of these children have complex needs and a high proportion are subject to child protection procedures.  
The service has helped to consolidate effective joint working work between early years specialist support (Theraplay), primary schools and commissioners and has offered practical and easily accessed support and supervision to school staff who work daily to support children to be educated alongside their peers. 

The complex profile of many of these children is such that a highly specialist team (in working with trauma/attachment and the impact on early child development)  is necessary to build the capacity to meet their emotional, social and learning needs within mainstream settings. The Nurture Outreach Service represents a cost effective early intervention model.

4. Independent Evaluation 

Bath Spa University has conducted an independent evaluation of the Nurture Outreach Service. Findings will be presented at Schools Forum.
Evidence of success from this service has helped to inform the Bath and North East Somerset local Transformation Plan (Department of Health funding to support children earlier with emotional & health needs) and apply to our local Transformation funding to support this area of work. 
5. Transformation Fund & Match Funding
The Children and Young People Emotional Health and Wellbeing Strategy Group with the local authority are leading on the Children & Young People’s CAMHS Transformation Plan.   A key priority in this plan is: 

 “To further increase the skills of a number of practitioners who work directly with families and schools whose younger children/pupils display behaviours which present barriers to learning”  with funding made available through the Transformation Plan to realise this work. 
Sara Willis and Alice McColl have been part of the work locally to shape the planned funding, with a particular emphasis for them on support to early years and primary schools.  We have made the case that on-going development and support to the sector is needed.  This fits with the overall aims of the Transformation Plan funding and our proposal is that the Transformation Fund funds the staff development side of the Nurture Outreach Service, whilst Schools Forum is requested to consider continuing to fund the individual work that the service undertakes with each child identified in each school.

Over time the Transformation Fund will help to embed skills and experience in schools and other universal settings, such that funding will no longer be required.  (It is a 3 year programme).  However the pilot Nurture Outreach Service has demonstrated that each unique child brings a need for a specific response, it is vital that when children arrive in reception with high levels of emotional disturbance, that the school is supported to make specific targeted interventions for each child.  It is this element of work that we request Schools Forum continue to fund.
This work is separate (but aligned) to the work that takes place in individual Behaviour & Attendance Panels as these children are known in their early years setting and work now starts with them in terms 5 & 6 to support their transition into school.  This work is therefore not covered by the budgets held within the B&A Primary Panels, nor within early years.
6. Proposal
Schools Forum is requested to match fund the Transformation Fund by allocating £50,000 annually, to this work.  Monitoring of the work will continue through the Commissioning Service and annual outcomes can be reported to Schools Forum, as requested.[image: image2.png]
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